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To:  President and Members of Town Council 
 
From:  Staff of Public Works 
 
Meeting: April 7, 2025 
 
Re:  Traffic Signal Damage at Calumet and Fisher 
 
Background:   

On August 1, 2024, Midwestern Electric received a call that a traffic signal pole and traffic control cabinet 

on the southwest side of the intersection of Calumet Avenue and Fisher Street was struck and damaged due 

to an automobile accident.  Both were destroyed as a result of the accident.  A temporary traffic signal was 

installed on the same day.  The cost of services for August 1, 2024, is $8,190.00. 

The cost to replace the damaged signal equipment and return the intersection to its original condition is 

$77,450.00. 

Midwestern Electric is requesting a total payment of $85,650.  The Town will make the payment to 

Midwestern Electric for the work completed and then the Town will be reimbursed from liability insurance. 

 

Recommendation:   

By motion and roll call vote, approve payment of $85,650 to Midwestern Electric for traffic signal damage 

at the intersection of Calumet Avenue and Fisher Street. 


